[Date]

Dear [Senator/Representative X], 

On behalf of [Organization Name], located in [City, State], I write to express our strong opposition to the budget reconciliation legislation currently advancing through Congress. This bill would impose devastating harm on Latino families and working-class communities across the country.

The legislation includes more than $1 trillion in health programs, including over 700 billion from Medicaid, which provides health insurance to more than 70 million low-income children, seniors, people with disabilities, and working families. More than 20 million Latinos, including half of all Latino children, rely on Medicaid. It also proposes to eliminate nearly one-third of all federal funding for the Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP), pushing more families into food insecurity at a time when nearly two in five Latinos already report not having enough to eat.

Instead of addressing the rising cost of living, this bill would raise taxes on 40 million families earning under $30,000 per year, while sending the vast majority of its tax benefits to the wealthiest households. It would eliminate the Child Tax Credit for 4.5 million American citizen children simply because their parents are immigrants. It also threatens to make college unaffordable by adding new restrictions on Pell Grants, eliminating affordable student loan options, and removing repayment protections that help students avoid overwhelming debt.

The legislation commits $75 billion to expanding mass immigration enforcement—targeting more than 8 million undocumented workers who contribute to our economy and are often parents to U.S. citizen children. These funds would be better spent improving economic opportunity, access to health care, and educational advancement—not on policies that tear families apart and harm industries that rely on immigrant labor.

Latino voters have made their priorities clear: they want solutions to rising costs, better jobs, affordable housing, and access to healthcare. This bill does nothing to meet those needs. Instead, it punishes families, deepens poverty, and divides communities.

We urge you to vote no on this legislation and work toward a budget that puts families first, protects essential services, and ensures everyone has the chance to succeed.

Sincerely,
[Your Name]
[Your Title]
[Organization Name]
[Phone Number]
[Email Address]
